Lakewood Elementary School Based Decision Making Council

Annual Report to the Hardin County School Board

August 15, 2013

During the 2012-13 school year, the Lakewood School Council created a new vision statement focused on leadership and learning.  Throughout the school year, our SBDM council made decisions based on our school’s vision statement:  Lead, Learn, ROAR!

Our mission statement is still under construction and will be approved at an upcoming meeting in 2013.

2012-13 Committee Assignments: 

SBDM Council Members: 

Parents – Kim Hodges & Lisa Shrader
Teachers – Sue Knapp, Amanda Pence & Kathie Hamilton
Principal – Shelee Clark
Subcommittees:

Academic Performance
Curriculum/Instruction:  Joe Cecil, Jennifer Coogle, Christy Dunaway, Lisa Jeffries, Leisha Lamb, Melody Meredith, Margie Ritter, Chrissy Skaggs, Billy Staples, Beverly Strader, Melanie Treadway

Assessment:  Lori Cook, Lee Filyaw, Kelsey Graham, Laura Beth Hayes, Angela Johnson, Teresa Lyons, Laticia Mueller, Penny Powell, Alice Wittenback

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Learning Environment/Efficiency
Learning Environment:  Kelly Blair, Suzanne Dennis, Shawn Dunaway, Sue Knapp, Ruthie Miller, Casey Olive, Joyanna Phelps,  LeeAnn Thomas, Jennifer Wilcox

Efficiency:  Janice Brown, Denise Lucas, Kathy McQuown, Kermit Olive, Linda Patten, Mandy Pence, Jessica Moreman, Chris Spears, Kelly Taylor
Areas the council chose to address:
Lakewood Council Policies are aligned with the established Standards and Indicators for School Improvement and Kentucky Rules and Statutes and include the following areas: 

1. Planning & Budget

2. Curriculum  

3. Instruction

4. Standards & Assessment

5. Student Needs

6. Community

7. Schedule, Staff, Students & Space

8. Hiring

Policy revisions were assigned to committees as follows:
Learning Environment—Parent Involvement Policy
Efficiency—Anti-Bullying Policy, Perfect Attendance Policy
Lakewood’s Council goals for the 2012-13 school year were directed toward increasing our students’ success.  Emphases were placed on achievement, gap and growth—three areas assessed through the K-PREP, Kentucky’s new accountability system.  Specific activities were included in the School Comprehensive Improvement Plan.  Success will be measured by the K-PREP, Measures of Academic Progress, an ongoing analysis of student work, feedback, and observations.  
Goals Identified in the Lakewood Comprehensive Plan for 2012-13 school year include:

Increase the average combined reading and math proficiency ratings for all students at Lakewood Elementary School in the non-duplicated gap group from 40.7% in 2012 to 70.4% in 2017.
Increase the averaged combined reading and math K-prep score for Lakewood Elementary School from 49.9% to 75% in 2017.
Summary of Council Activities in 2012-13
· Increased focus on student achievement with monthly report on school programs
· Reviewed K-PREP data and Measures of Academic Progress school data

· Approved Title I, Title II and ESS Daytime Waiver Plans and Budgets for 2012-13
· Discussed and approved professional learning day plans

· Reviewed dress code expectations for students

· Completed program review for Primary Program and submitted via ASSIST
· SACS accreditation progress report reviewed and submitted

· Review of TELL survey results

· Reviewed data showing success of 21st Century Learning Center 

· Ongoing review and revision of Comprehensive School Improvement Plan

· Continual involvement and review of budget reports, accident reports; involved with consultation of hiring
Selected Successes:

· Marine Physical Fitness Team won, once again!

· Four members from Academic Team placed at district competition
· Joseph Cecil was recognized as EXCEL teacher from Lakewood Elementary School

· 5th Grade students from Lakewood’s STLP attended regional and state STLP competition
· Two staff members attained National Board Certification through NBPTS:  Christy Dunaway, Kathie Hamilton
· Lakewood awarded the Project Fit America grant from Hardin Memorial Hospital

· District FRED of the month three months in a row—July, August, and September—Denise Winchester, Laura Beth Hayes, and Kelly Blair

· Joseph Cecil received awards for his art at the Kentucky Art Educators Association meeting

· Lakewood received a $1200 Very Special Arts grant to have a dulcimer workshop.

· Lakewood received a Target grant to pay for transportation to a Stage One performance

· Lakewood PE program received a $2500 donation through the America’s Farmers Grow Communities program 

· Monthly leaders recognized for displaying one of the 7 Habits of Happy Kids

· Casey Olive’s class was granted a set of 30 iPads to utilize for daily instruction.

· The TECH project completed a walking trail behind the school in conjunction with the Division of Forestry.

· A pavilion will be constructed for an outdoor classroom through a grant from the UK Extension Office and the Lincoln Trail Homebuilder’s Association

· Jump Rope for Heart donations exceeded the school goal.
· The school participated in Relay Recess and donations were given to the Sydney is a Survivor team.

· A Bruin sculpture is being constructed in front of the school through an artist-in-residence program sponsored by the TECH project.  Students worked on the sculpture during a two-week art camp.  

2013-14
SBDM Council Members: 

Parents - Lisa Shrader & Kim Hodges

Teachers – Alice Wittenback, Amanda Pence and Sue Knapp
Principal – Shelee Clark 

Committees:  Committees will continue to review and revise policies as needed.  
Curriculum/Instruction—Improvement Planning Policy, Alignment with State Standards, Curriculum
Assessment—Enhancing Student Achievement, Program Review
Learning Environment—Extracurricular, Wellness
Efficiency—Budget & Spending, Program Appraisal, PBIS, School Safety
Ad hoc committees:

Technology:  Chrissy Skaggs (chair)

*Shelee Clark, ex-officio member all committees
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